MDDC Meeting Minutes
December 13, 2011
MDDC, 1150 Hancock St., Suite 300

Quincy, MA 02169
Present: Lois Aldrich, Lora Brugnaro, Debbie Pierce, Daniel Sandberg, Bethany Brown, Francis Seeley, Anne Fracht, Naomi Goldberg, Alan Kerzin, Julie Fitzpatrick, Robert Smith, David Helm, Shannon McCue, Sabrina Cazeau-Class, Briana Bevins, Tim Kunzier,  Sandra Osborne, Donald Washington, Nancy Amatucci, Kate Bartlett, Lisa Ching, Kevin Barrett
Excused: Dianne Glennon, Gail Grossman, Edward Smith, Suzanne H. Gottlieb, Caroline VanBruinswaardt, Rosalie Edes, Irving Sacks
Absent: 
Guests: Tom Chernoff, Emily Korkaris, Shawn Girard, Dan Houghton, Christine Griffin 
Staff:  Monique Laperle, Ed Morgan, Craig Hall, Sandy Houghton, Cathy Jackson, Harold Lieberman, Daron Jacobs, Dan Shannon, Adelia DelTrecco, Liz Fancher, Lee Larriu, Susan Mathews, Giovanni Diaz
1. Acceptance of the Agenda:  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion to accept:  First:
Debbie Pierce Second: Anne Fracht
2. Approval of September Meeting Minutes:  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion to approve:  First:  Shannon McCue Second: Francis Seeley
3. Council updates:  (Julie Fitzpatrick, Chairperson)
Updates:  Kristin Britton has been promoted to Director of Public Policy at the Council.  Recently, she gave birth to a baby boy and is out on maternity leave.  She will begin her new role when she returns.
The Massachusetts Developmental Disabilities Council (MDDC) quarterly meetings will take place on the second Tuesdays of the month to include: March, September and December.  The location and dates for the June meeting have not been determined.  The rest of the meetings will take place in Quincy at the MDDC office located at 1150 Hancock Street, Suite 300, Quincy, MA.
Materials in packets include:  Agenda, Meeting Minutes, Acronym List, Membership Directory, Communication Guideline Questionnaire, Self-Advocacy Leadership Series (SALS) report, Public Policy update, Council Quarterly Report, letter announcing the new senior advisor for Heath and public services and a thank you letter to Dan Shannon for serving on the 5 year plan peer review team. 
The Council’s state plan has been officially approved by the Administration on Developmental Disabilities.  There were some minor recommendations and we can amend the plan now or consider the recommendations in our 2013 update.  There were no corrections required, and the recommendations do not impact our goals and objectives, so we will consider them when completing the 2013 update.
The Council has received a request to help underwrite the Alan C. Crocker Fellowship.  The Institute for Community Inclusion, (ICI) is providing $20,000 and is looking for an additional $10,000 funding source to bring the Crocker Fellowship to $30,000.  This is a new fellowship that would welcome family members to apply.  The fellowship will work like the Barbara Wilinskey Gopen Fellowship and will include our DD Network partners.  If this fellowship is initiated, we will have one fellowship that would track a self-advocate and one that would track a family member.  We recommend that the Council reserve $10,000.00 to help move the Crocker Fellowship forward.  The vote would allow up to $10,000.00 of Council funds to be used for this purpose, but only if needed.  This will be a one-time only commitment targeting the first year of the Crocker fellowship.  The funding would not be taking away from anything we currently fund.
Motion: Motion to Approve up to $10,000 reserve fund to assist the first year of the Alan C. Crocker Fellowship.  Motion passed unanimously
First:  Nancy Amatucci  Second:  Francis Seeley
Budget Update:  We are nearly 3 months into the fiscal year and are waiting to hear about our budget for 2012.  We believe that we will receive level funding again with another small rescission of less than 1 percent.
Movie premiere: The Sandy Houghton Story:  An Inspirational Journey, premiered at the Landmark Theatre in Cambridge on November 10, 2011.  Many inquiries have been coming in to us for showing the documentary in other venues throughout the state.  A list of film festivals is being compiled for potential submissions and many people have expressed interest in using the film as part of a training to educate others.  Dan and staff are generating a list of those interested in either receiving a copy of the movie or having a movie debut take place in their area.
Food Survey:  There is a food survey in Council packets to assist with ordering food for future meetings at the MDDC office in Quincy.  Surveys need to be filled out and returned to Adelia so that the Council can provide food to meet Council members’ dietary needs and personal preference.

4.    Membership Committee Report:  (Lora Brugnaro, Vice-Chairperson)
The Membership Committee discussed the interview questions they use for future Council members.  The committee has re-worded many questions to gear the interview toward the younger demographic.  The Council’s newest appointment is Katherine Ryan.  The committee also welcomes the Council’s newest members to their first meeting:  Donald Washington, Kate Bartlett, Briana Bevins and Daniel Sandberg.
5.    Invited Speaker:  (Christine Griffin, Assistant Secretary Disability Policy and Programs, EOHHS)
Christine discussed a variety of topics that affect people with disabilities and their families.  She spoke of the expansion of services for people with disabilities, the Money Follows the Person website, the new union for personal care attendants, potential voucher options, and meaningful and competitive employment for people with disabilities.
Thinking forward, Christine suggested that we will eventually hit a point where there are too many people that require supports and not enough money to support the need.  The approach to serving people will need to change the concepts of how people are supported, and self-determination and self- direction will need to be the focus.  In addition, a database of success stories needs to be built to help sell the appeal of the approach.  Demonstrating success is the key to helping other people with disabilities know they can do it too.

6.    2011 Gopen Fellowship Presentation:  (Kevin Barrett, 2011 Gopen Fellow)
The tool developed facilitates the interactive process of reasonable accommodations.  

Once completed, the end product will be an interactive web-based tool to assist people who are seeking reasonable accommodations, or who believe they have experienced discrimination in public accommodations, public services, housing or employment.  PowerPoint copies were distributed.  Kevin created a website for his final product:    http://gopen2011.wordpress.com
7.    2012 Gopen Fellowship:  (David Helm, Institute for Community Inclusion) 
David officially announced this year’s 2012 Barbara Gopen Fellowship Award to Tim Kunzier.  Tim’s proposal focuses on educating health care providers on communicating with people with disabilities about everyday healthcare and emergency situation needs.
8.    Public Policy Report: (Faith Behum and Liz Fancher)
PowerPoint packets were passed out during the council meeting.  The handouts highlight priority and support bills and where they currently stand in the Massachusetts House and Senate.  
Alan Kerzin spoke of House Bill 3527, a bill that moves away from requiring a rigid IQ score to be eligible to receive state services.  Information from the Disability Law Center about this bill was included in Council packets.  
The MDDC/ARC of Massachusetts 2012 Legislative Reception is scheduled to take place at the State House, Beacon Street, Grand Staircase, Wednesday morning, March 7, 2012.  All Council members are strongly encouraged to attend.
9.    SALS Update: (Sandy Houghton, Lee Larriu)
The Fall Self-Advocacy Leadership Series (SALS) held graduation on November 9, 2011 at Lesley University in Cambridge.  Thirteen students graduated and over 55 people were in attendance.  The SALS graduation for students in transition took place at Bridgewater University on December 9, 2011.  Nineteen students graduated and over seventy people were in attendance.  The next SALS  is scheduled to begin January 11, 2012 at Clark University in Worcester. Plans are in place to offer the SALS again at Bridgewater University in spring 2012.   A copy of the SALS report was included in the Council packets.

10.   Recognition of Departing Members
The Council recognized the contributions of departing Council members Anne Fracht and Shannon McCue.
11.  Other Business: 
Communication Guidelines Questionnaire:  Members were asked to fill out the questionnaires and return name tags.
12.   Adjournment:
Motion to Approve:  First:   Shannon McCue  Second:  Donald Washington
Time: 9:21p.m.
_________________________________________________________

Review/ Approved





           Date

Dianne Glennon, Secretary


_________________________________________________________

Daniel M. Shannon, Executive Director
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